Lincoln Soccer Club

Annual General Meeting Minutes October 29, 2018
Attended: Kathryn Berube, Neil Wakani, Kevin Brown, Jeff Shuker, Alan O’Brien Sr., Chelsea Griffins, Dawn Swinson, Rebbeca Wurm, Patrick Adams and Mark Goobie.
Minutes from the 2017 AGM were reviewed.

A motion by Alan O’Brien Sr. was made to approve the minutes. Dawn Swinson. 2nd the motion. ALL IN FAVOUR
President Report: 
Good Day Everyone Welcome to LSC Annually General Meeting.  This is closing in to fourth year as president and I can honestly state that the 2018 season there was no major issues. 

· I believe we had to cancel 2 days of soccer due to the weather. 

· No coaches, players, parents’ issues that arises for this year. 

· 20017 season we had a total of 63 teams in our youth program.

· 2018 we had 63 soccer teams in our youth program. 

TOL 

· This year mid-March the TOL increase our fees after we have set our fees for the 2018 season. 

· There was a turn over with management thus dealing with a new manager and getting to know our system. 

· The town has purchased new nets for field 3 and as of today players benches are installed for field 4A, and Field 3. 

· Lions Park Soccer field looked good this year, we as a club got lots of compliments how the fields look. A couple of issues though…. We need the town to do something about the main driveway coming into Lions Park as Players, spectators are getting choked out from the dust. 

· Still pushing the town that we have lack of fields for the requirements that we need for soccer. 

Soccer Development.

· The LSC Board has agreed to do a trail year with Revolution Soccer Canada (RSC). What this means from the Under 4 to Under 10 program house-league there will be a technical director running the soccer program. 

· Travel Teams LTPD We will be using RMC to develop our coaches and players more advancement and technical training. 

· What does this mean? Little or no change for the Under 4 to 6 program. But from Under 8 to 10. There will be selected nights that teams will be expected to train on. For example, under 8 girls play on Mondays their practice will be on Wednesdays with RSC personal. 
· Jordan will hold the house league evaluations for 2019.
As I told the board this year, I will stay on as long as my daughter is still playing soccer for Lincoln. My term is up, but I am willing to run as president again for the next two years. 

Administrative Secretary Report:

The in person dates for the 2019 registrations have been set for:


Travel:

Wednesday January 16


House league:
Wednesday January 30

The location for both registrations will be the Front Lobby of the Beasmville Fleming Arena. The times will be 6 – 8pm. We will not have any additional in person dates.
Online registration will be available as of January 1, 2019 through E2E (located on the club website).

Registration dates will be posted on the club website and Facebook in December and January.

· Registration – dates have been set for the 2019 season (refer to agenda for dates and locations). Registration fees have been raised across the league
· Fees – the u4-6 will go up $5, house league will go up $10 and travel will go up $20 per player to offset the cost of the new technical director program.
· Finances – will be done with the new board. As of October 2018 the club account has $78 125.88 and the etransfer account has $4380.02 (GIC renewed at $200 000 for one year term)
· Uniforms – Once again the basic order does not need to go in until Jan 2019. I am actively looking at other suppliers for our travel uniforms. Will report back to the board on results. Travel uniforms came in without a hitch this season. Current supplier is phasing out of soccer. Will use them again for 2019 season for some of the teams that have requested it.

· Sponsors – all teams were sponsored in the 2018 season. We had one sponsor who emailed confirmation of 5 teams at the discounted rate and then failed to pay. The shirts were already screened by the time he renaged on the aggrement.

· Website – we are always looking for photos for the website. It is a useful tool so if you have any from your divisions please email me them.

· Picture day – went smooth. All but one sponsorship plaques have been handed out.

· Final day – went smooth for interlock. The u4-6 was much better having their play day after their final session. The lay out of the events needs to be looked at going forward. 

· Registration – we used E2E for the 2018 outdoor season. There was the email address hiccup at the beginning of registration. There were several updates made throughout registration and we will be working with them again to see if we can get them to update it further. (example – a coach signing up that doesn’t have a child on the team)

· Fall program – cancelled due to lack of enrollment. Is this worth scrapping?

· Schedules – WL was in charge of scheduling and all changes had to go through the one person managing the system. We were responsible for updating the system only for rained out games. Would like to continue this for the 2019 season.

· Town field scheduling – this went very well. Their scheduler is very organized. The LSC regularly sent in updated calendars as changes were made to the TOL.

· Medals – all players received a medal in house league, interlock as well as ltpd travel. We did not order club medals for u4-6, we just used the tim hortons ones. The supplier misunderstood the order and sent us the full amount for teams but did not minus the ones we had in storage to use. I will be more clear with them next season as to how many new medals to make and how many stickers to send that I can put on the existing ones from storage.

· Sling bags – all players in the u4 – 6 program. The parents and coaches love this. Thank you to Royal/LePage (Neil Wakani) for donating the frisbees that also were handed out to these divisions.

· Banking – This year we ran two bank accounts. One for the club account (cheques) and one for etransfer payments. The GIC has been renewed for a 1 year term.

· Travel team statements – all teams were asked to create these at the beginning of the season and to hand in at the end of the season. Still collecting them.

·  Travel book photos – sent out an email to all travel coaches to hand in their team and coaching books for the club to hold on for safe keeping. They belong to the players and coaches so if someone goes to another club I have them on hand to send back to them. 
· Goalie Clinic – introduced this year and well attended. We have secured the trainer, Courtney Aucoin, for the 2019 season.
Maintenance Report: in the president’s report
Head Coaches Report Combined: 
No real issues to report this year with Coaches or Parents to bring to the board. 
No discipline actions were required to be taken by the club with regards to Coaches. 

No requests were made by the executive with regards to coaches performance. 

We continue to build our travel teams at the younger ages. U8 and U9 which bodes well going forward.  

 

Coaches were informed of required courses required to coach travel soccer where necessary. 

 

Improvements to for 2019 season 

 

As with the U4/5/6 program the small sided field HL program and small sided field Travel Program will benefit from a more consistent approach that will be initiated by the 

Fundamentals program by Revolution Soccer Canada.  

Head Referee Report:
Good season overall.  Despite shortages with higher level refs, with some juggling, we managed to get almost every game covered.
New hire refs did well this summer with quite a few catching on quick and we were able to use them in some older age games.  Hopefully they continue to return and in another year or so we will have higher numbers of level 4s and up.

There is one request so far for a new person to join for next year, so we will have to look at possibly booking courses. 

Convener Reports:

U4/U5/U6 Development Program.
U4 - 14 Teams 
U5 -  8 Teams

U6 - 8 Teams. 

 

Program went very well this past season with very few problems. 

I attended all but two of the sessions and we had helpers at every session. 

Small issues at the beginning of the season regarding uniforms and jersey colours but nothing serious.  

 

U5 and U6 nets were anchored down with sandbags which worked well at the beginning of the season but were falling apart at the end of the season. Need another solution for next season.  Club purchased a wagon to carry sand bags to the nets. 

 

U5 and U6 nets are still in good condition. 

U4 Pug nets were purchased new for the season. 

 

Parents were happy with fun day being held last day of the season. 

Tickets for hotdog and drink did not go as planned. Suggest we change next year so that team has one ticket.  

 

No issues with parents and/or coaches were brought to my attention.  

 

Improvements to for 2019 season 

 

- Introduction of mini kickers program by Revolution Soccer Canada will help improve skills of players and help train coaches with a more consistent program.  
Under 8 Boys: 
· 6 teams. There was a hiccup at the start of the season with the emails from E2E.
· Issue with one coach but wasn’t brought to our attention until the end of the season.

· Difficulty finding coaches.

· Disciplinary for players? How to handle. Ask parents to be on the line and speak to the coaches. Ref has the final say to pull off the player. Going forward keep notes on the child and put him/her with a strong coach.

· Evaluations was great. Only issue was Smithville having one strong team. Other teams weren’t happy with this.
Under 8 Girls:

We had a great season with minimal issues.

Teams were fairly weighted with 1 team being a little stronger than the rest. 

A coach stepped down due to conflicts at a game and the team continued with assistant coach and another parent stepped up.

I received a few calls/email from coaches regarding games being rescheduled without their knowledge and they only found out via email. This happened to the same team twice causing a bit of annoyance. 

No issues with referee decisions other than one time where a coach didn’t feel the game should be called due to weather. I asked the ref to wait for 15 mins and call the game if he still felt strongly. The game continued and was played.

On my side there was confusion at the beginning of the season and I was fielding several questions from U8 boys but referring to dawn. This was due to us needed to request birthdays from the players. Hopeful this does not happen in 2019 with the system. 

All good other than that. 

Under 10:
· Hard to find coaches but the season went well.
Under 12 Boys and Girls:

· Season went well. There were no issues.

Under 14 Girls:

· The team coaches by the 2 girls was wonderful, no issues.
· The blended team went well as well mostly because it was presented to the parents from WL and Lincoln in a positive manner.
· There were no issues being blended.
Under 14 Boys:

· Season went well.
Under 18 Boys: 
U18 Boys in 2018 LSC had one interlocked U18 boys team, there were no significant issues during the season.

Under 18 Girls:

U18 Girls in 2018 LSC had one interlocked U18 girls team. LSC also formed a blended U18 girls team with WLSC, there were no significant issues during the season.

Under 23 Girls:

U23 Ladies in 2018 LSC had one interlocked U23 Ladies team, there were no significant issues during the season.

Interlock:

· 2017 was also the 2nd year for the WNISL E2E website, feedback is universally positive and we should expect to continue with it in 2018.

· Also in 2018 we will be looking to more fully involve all 3 clubs in hosting the summer interlock tournament that has historically been run by GTYSC
ELECTIONS OF EXECUTIVE

President:
Kevin Brown nominated by Alan O’Brien.

Accepted and Acclaimed.

Head Coach:

Allan O’Brien nominated by Kevin Brown.

Accepted and Acclaimed.
Travel Convenor:

Board discussed the need for this position. This position and the Head coach will be blended with duties into a new title. This will be done when the updates to constitution are completed.
Interlock Convenor:

Jeff Shuker nominated by Kevin Brown.

Accepted and Acclaimed.

U23 Convenor:

Jeff Shuker nominated by Kevin Brown.

Accepted and Acclaimed.

U14 and U18 boys and girls Convenor:
Marilyn Rogers (send in via email to Kevin)

Accepted and Acclaimed.

U8 – U12 girls Convenor:

Chelsea Griffins nominated by Alan O’Brien.

Accepted and Acclaimed.

U8 – U12 boys Convenor:

Dawn Swinson nominated by Neil Wakani.

Accepted and Acclaimed.

U4 – 6 Convenor:
Alan O’Brien nominated by Kevin Brown.

Accepted and Acclaimed.

NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Program Director update – Kevin discussed this in his report.
2. Updates to constitution, by laws and travel policy. The board approved them to be updated. Alan will work on this and present the updates to the board at a future meeting.

3. Tournament stipend for travel to be removed. Motion on the floor to remove the $300 per travel team by Neil. Alan 2nd motion. All in favor.

Neil Wakani made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:16 p.m., Mark Goobie 2nd it. All in favor.
Accepted

Next meeting will be TBA, location TBA in the next 30 days.
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